SALMON HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting Minutes

November 17, 2016 6:30 PM at Rink
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:   Jared Bragg, Frank Garrett, Todd Baumer, Fritz Cluff, Jeff Knudson, Jane Dougherty, Deb Truelock, Robert Crispin, Jerry Bryant, Andy Traver, Brian Hamilton
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT:  Bob Barningham, Amy Baumer, Teva Bragg, Jamie Bockleman
Old BUSINESS: 

Snack Shack Build update/schedule: 
· LOT application was submitted. It was a request for 15K, however the council suggests possibly giving us 8K as there is only so much money and they need to spread it around. We will get something, just not sure exactly what.

· Reached the 10K mark for private donations – YAY!

· There is an agreement with the city in place already about “we buy the materials, they will install them” however, we need to have a separate agreement regarding further details.

· Salmon Youth Hockey needs to have the Elks seek out an easement with City for this to work.

· Date for Snack Shack demolition party
· Looks like with the funding and the way things are going we can proceed with demolition. Tentative date to start demo – April 1. 
NEW BUSINESS: 

Rink shut-down date (target):

· March 3rd – weekend after PBR
Known repair and maintenance needed:

· Table this until next meeting
IAHA Player Development Camp information:

· Email was sent out to ALL coaches to forward to their teams. Encourage your players to go to development camp
2017 summer fundraising schedule:
· Mule sale April – Demo derby & Fair – will table until next meeting
Board succession planning (April meeting):
· If you plan on not holding an office next year, please let the board know. Try to find a replacement or let the board know so they can look for a replacement
· This is Jeff’s last year, so will need to find VP as Jared is stepping into President. 
Removal of Girls must play with Girls rule (Bockleman/Traver):
· It was requested that this rule be discussed and looked into further
· Seems there was some confusion over the rule
· The rule is a player must have a primary team. If a girl chooses to have her primary team be Midget or Bantem instead of the U19/U14 all girls team – they (parent/player) need to petition the board. It can be done, just needs to follow the process.  If said player wants to play on both – she still needs a ‘primary’ team and then the coaches of both teams will have a discussion about schedules / conflicts etc. Said player can play on both, but when there is a conflict in schedule – she will play for primary team. 
· Bockleman to go back over handbook to ensure this rule is clear prior to asking board for changes. 
Girls U-14 & U-19 age breakdown (Traver):
· There is discussion about 2nd year peewee girls that want to play up to u14 next year instead of having their primary team be on the peewees. 
· The rule was reiterated – if a player would like to change their primary team – they would need to petition the board. 
· The board’s discussion – what is good for the organization as a whole, not just one player. If all 2nd year peewee girls decided to petition the board to be on u14 as primary – where does that leave the peewee level? 
· It was left as a case by case – player/parent needs to follow handbook and petition board if they want to change their primary team
REPORTS:  
End of Season reports:

· Mite – no report

· Squirt – great season

· Peewee – great season, 2nd place in Butte Tourney, last tourney this weekend in IF

· Bantam – no report

· Girls U-14/U-19 – Placed in every tourney this year, took 2nd at State, will apply to be in Montana league next year

· High School – great group of players

· Referee – Robert will send Jane end of year schedule of games

Registrar’s Report: 3 not paid yet – Fritz to talk to Jeff about 2 of them.     
Treasurer’s Report: was attached to agenda – board approved 
NEXT MEETING:  March 23, 2017 at 6:30 PM at the rink.  
